
Everything is ready for the XXI Borrufa Trophy

The Organizing Committee of the Borrufa Trophy 2013 is finalizing the last details so tomorrow, at 10am, 
everything will be ready for the first races. The young skiers are eager to start one of the most prestigious 
trophies of the international ski season.
All along the week, the delegations of the competing countries have arrived in Andorra to go through the 
usual administrative processing before the beginning of the Torphy. All in all, 26 delegations are now ready to 
compete. Sadly, countries such as Algeria, the United States and Romania have withdrawn their participation 
at the last minute.

Mr Jaume Rifà, President of the Organizing Committee of the Borrufa Trophy, is very proud of the job done 
up until now and hopes to reach the excellent expectations raised for the competition. Here is what he said 
about it: We can’t wait for the competition to start. I think that everything has gone according to 
plan up until now: most of the teams have already formalized their inscription and are already set-
tled in their hotels. Some teams haven’t been able to come, but these last minute changes are fairly 
common. Another element that can prove to be crucial is the weather, so far the forecast is not very posi-
tive: We will have to improvise a bit according to each day’s situation. So far, we have established an 
initial plan, but it will depend on the condition of the slopes. Any changes will of course be made with 
the consent of the delegations.

The initial program for the four days of the competition is as follows:

As Mr Rifà already explained, this program can change due to weather conditions.

Thus, tomorrow, Monday 28th January, will be the first day of the competition and already the firsts prizes will 
be awarded to the day’s winners of the Borrufa Trophy 2013.
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